
A meeting of the State Lands Commission was held in Room 306 State Cap-
itol, Sacramento, November 30, 1942, at 2 o'clock P. M. 

Present 

George Killion, Chairman
Ellis E. Patterson, Member 
Harry B. Riley, Member 

Absent 
None. 

Upon motion duly made and carried, a resolution was unanimously adopted 
authorizing the following: 

1. The appointment of Paul S. Otteson as Attorney under Emergency at
a salary of $440.00 per month, plus the $15.90 allowance, effective 
November 28, 1942; 

2. The acceptance of the resignation of J. Stuart Watson as Acting
Executive Officer effective on and after December 10, 1942; 

3. The appointment of Paul S. Otteson as Executive Officer effective
December 11, 1942, at a salary of $440.00, plus the $1.60. 

Mr. H. A. Hanson, Assistant Chief Engineer, Dynamic Industries Company, 
Farmers and Merchants Trust Company, Long Beach, appeared before the
Commission relative to the possible development of tideland oil west
of the Southwest Exploration Company easement at Huntington Beach.
The Commission instructed the staff to make a study of possible drain-
age as suggested by Mr. Hansen and report to the Commission at an early
date. 

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meet-
ing was adjourned. 


